FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 3rd December 2018 at 6pm in the Waiting Room on Platform 1
Present:  David Storr and Diana Monahan.
Apologies:  Kathy Pitt, Andy Grant and Paul Monahan
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct
Matters arising: 

Signal Box and Lamp Room Update:  The final shift of the signal box took place on 19th October and several Friends were able to be there and record the occasion.  The Hebden Bridge Signal Box Preservation Group had an inaugural meeting on 25th November. 
Exhibition of Railway Photographs, March 2019:  David Taylor sent his proposals for the main boards which were chronological. Diana and Mike Crawford felt the material could be used but not necessarily on all the main boards as some of them are “wordy” and the feedback from previous Local History Society exhibitions is to have less text on the main boards.  Mike thought it would make an impact to have a couple of larger boards with just an image and Diana thought that some text could be hung beneath.  It would mean that the Friends could use the images for future things with different text. 
There could also be some themes rather than all the boards being chronological. Diana and David S discussed the themes which had been thought of by her and Mike: Parcels, Excursions, Signs, Animals (chickens, horses, cats, calf, poodle), signal box and signalling, the History of the Friends of HB Station, antisocial behaviour, workman at the station, goods such as corn and coal. 
David came up with ladies experience of travel, passengers going to work, community links, the future of signal box and lamp room, FoHBS future plans – fund raising, publicity, more help, should we have a membership fee, increase our access to other community groups to get help from them e.g. youth groups, schools.
David S would like a history information leaflet, but Diana said that the funding was for a leaflet to promote the Friends and the signal box and we could refer people to our website and to David Taylor’s book to be published in 2019.  For those not on the internet, we could provide a few A4 sheets of David Taylor’s potted history which are on our noticeboards.  Mike and Diana are meeting on 11th December.  David S to think about what should be included in our promotional leaflet, e.g future plans and send these to Diana.  Action:  All members and David Storr
Comments and any other suggestions welcome.  Action: All members
Book Swap:  These were still going out quickly and disappointingly, even the music has vanished from the piano. DS said a suggestion had been made that we create a facility for money donations from grateful book readers.
Christmas Carols:  Heather Morris has agreed to be the pianist and Paul will set up the keyboard and battery arrangement. Diana to play recorder.  DS has ready the carol sheets, the collecting boxes, 6 Christmas hats and an order list of the carols which Heather had requested.  She thought it would look more professional and be easier to have the music in order rather than trying to find it quickly from the alphabetical file.  Diana will need a photo of the event for the annual summary. We need someone to take some photos of the Mayor, the singers and passengers on the evening and someone to prepare a press release.   Action: Volunteer sought
Treasurer’s Report:  Two payments have been made. One was a contribution to costs of printing the Save our SIgnal Box leaflet and the second was for blutack.
Any Other Business:  

FoHBS Activities for 2018:  Diana brought a list of what she thought had happened this year and wanted to know of anything else to be added.  Once finalised, Diana will produce the 2018 Almanac for the noticeboards as soon as the Carols for Commuters has taken place. Action:  Diana Monahan
David said that Northern Rail had designed a back sheet for noticeboards for community groups and perhaps we should try to obtain this for our boards. Action: Lesley Mackay
Station Road Drains:  Diana noticed that these had all been done, but that there was now gas road works where one of the drain was. Could the gas pipe have collapsed when the drain was cleared?
David reported that he had watered and dead headed all the window boxes and tubs on the station platforms.

Date of next meeting:  Monday 28th January 2019 at 6.00pm in the Station Manager’s office on Platform One.

